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1
PURPOSE

1.1
To inform Committee of the recent visit by the Homes and Communities Agency to provide them with an update of proposed affordable housing sites.

1.2
Relevance to the Council’s ambitions and priorities

· Council Ambitions – To match the supply of homes in our area with identified housing need.

· Community Objectives – Housing.

· Corporate Priorities – Housing.

· Other Considerations – None.

2
BACKGROUND

2.1
Previously bids to the Housing Corporation, now the Homes and Communities Agency were received on a four year cycle and the authority completed a pro forma to provide support and preference for each scheme proposed.  The procedure has changed to become more flexible and a system of continual marketing engagement whereby RSLs can make bids at any time has been introduced.  

3
ISSUES

3.1
The Homes and Communities Agency requested a visit to Ribble Valley Borough Council and that four potential sites were identified as affordable housing schemes likely to progress in the coming financial year.  

3.2
The following schemes were discussed


Sabden – Ribble Valley Homes have made an offer for a site in Sabden.  The proposed development will comprise of 16 units of two and three bed properties, all of which are to be social rented.  A planning application is to be submitted to the next Planning and Development Committee.


Grindleton – Adactus has made an offer to acquire the Methodist church in Grindleton with a proposal to convert the church into five two-bed and one one-bed apartments.  


Chipping – Brabins Trust have made an offer to acquire the village hall site in Chipping and to proceed with the development of 11 affordable housing units as a Community Land Trust.


Barrow – Great Places have made an offer to acquire the nursery site at Barrow with a proposal to develop between 17 and 28 units on site.  

3.3
The Homes and Communities Agency were very positive about all four schemes.  All the schemes would be considered rural allocation and the Agency were encouraging the RSLs to submit bids for funding as soon as possible.

4
RISK ASSESSMENT

4.1
The approval of this report may have the following implications
· Resources – None.

· Technical, Environmental and Legal – None.
· Political – None.

· Reputation – None.

5
RECOMMENDED THAT COMMITTEE
5.1
Note the contents of this report. 

CHIEF EXECUTIVE 

For further information please ask for Rachael Stott

, extension 4567.
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